
Full Chat June 2022 
 

So a few lows and loads of highs for May/June Sandringham Pageant 5/6/22 my sincerest Apologies for pulling the 
event at 6am on the morning, we had 25 lovely cars sorted for the stand but the weather was abysmal and the 
forecast no better leaving us with real concerns for safe entry and exit to the event, as it turned out the weather 
improved from 11am onwards but my crystal ball had let me down! 
 
Luckily/unluckily? We had not managed to contact Matthew and Diane Mantle who still turned out and blagged an 
entry to the show anyway! 
 
Thank you for your report and support massive apologies to everyone involved. 
 
Our dynamic David’s Large and Ottoway set fire to their car competing on the Flying Fortress Stages Rally blocking 
the stage and resulting in another disappointing DNF. 
 
Better luck for Ethan Davis and Mathew Smalley on the Debden Targa 12/6/22 2nd overall with our club members 
helping run this slick event. 
 
The annual pilgrimage to Anglia Karting was a very competitive evening, “Double David’s” winning even after Team 
Tilburn set the fastest lap and the Haylock offering nabbed third complaining of poor kart reliability! 
 

  
 
Great fun, many thanks to Richard Felton for organising.                   
 
John Peterson and David Smalley had a win on the East Anglian Classic Historic Rally Run 18/06/22 so great month 
for club members! 
 
This weekend is our classic event starting from Adrian Flux Insurance at East Winch, we are a little tight on marshals 
so if you are free please join us at the start 8am and we would welcome some extra helpers! 
 
31/07/22 We are supporting SCCON with their Classic Extravaganza at Snetterton circuit, we hope to show 20-25 
Classic and competition cars, if you would like to bring something please let me know. 
 
Prior to our Treasure Hunt bbq on 07/08/22. Paul Smalley has kindly sorted out a walk/treasure hunt around 
Grimston/Pott Row/Roydon, 20/7/22 it’s an evening social walk followed by a pint in the pub, let me know if you can 
make it. 
 
Lastly 25/02/2023 our 70th anniversary bash, we are searching for an after dinner speaker with a motorsport 
background, if you have experienced one and enjoyed him/her I would love some ideas! 
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